
GLENRIDGE BIBLE CHURCH 

A Bible-Based Community, united by God’s love  
and grace, that worships Him, serves others,  

and proclaims the message of Christ. 

 

Welcome to our  
 Worship Service  

 this Lord’s Day 
     January 31st, 2021 

 

     Pastor Bobby Halek 
    “The Final Journey—Part 6: The Final Act” 

310 Scott Street, St. Catharines, Ontario L2N 1J5 
905.937.1326     

email: GlenridgeBC@gmail.com  www.GlenridgeBibleChurch.org 
HenleyCMF@gmail.com  www.HenleyCMF.ca 

 
Follow us either on Facebook, or on MeWe 

(Search for GlenridgeBibleChurch) 



Order of Service 
 

Opening Hymn  

“Victory in Jesus” - Gaithers 
 

Kids’ Feature—Angela Kersten 

“Raptors of Blessing” 
 

Special Music 
“Praise You in This Storm” — Casting Crowns 

 

“Scripture Reading — Pastor Bobby 
Acts 28:11-31  

Message — Pastor Bobby 

“The Final Journey—Part 6: The Final Act” 
 
 

Benediction 

“Therefore let it be known to you that the salvation of God has 
been sent to the Gentiles, and they will hear it!”  

         Acts 28:28NKJV 

Today at Glenridge Bible Church 

THIS WEEK AT G.B.C 

Today  Online Worship Service with Pastor Bobby 
Wednesday 7:00pm   Prayer Meeting (pre-reg. required 10 max) 

Next Sunday Online Worship Service with Pastor Bobby 
   6:00pm Prayer Meeting (pre-reg. required 10 max) 



 After three months we sailed in an Alexandrian ship whose 
figurehead was the Twin Brothers, which had wintered at the 
island. And landing at Syracuse, we stayed three days. From 
there we circled round and reached Rhegium. And after one day 
the south wind blew; and the next day we came to Puteoli,  
where we found brethren, and were invited to stay with them 
seven days. And so we went toward Rome. And from there, 
when the brethren heard about us, they came to meet us as far 
as Appii Forum and Three Inns. When Paul saw them, he 
thanked God and took courage. 
 Now when we came to Rome, the centurion delivered the 
prisoners to the captain of the guard; but Paul was permitted to 
dwell by himself with the soldier who guarded him. 
 And it came to pass after three days that Paul called the 
leaders of the Jews together. So when they had come together, 
he said to them: “Men and brethren, though I have done  
nothing against our people or the customs of our fathers, yet I 
was delivered as a prisoner from Jerusalem into the hands of the 
Romans, who, when they had examined me, wanted to let me  
go, because there was no cause for putting me to death. But 
when the Jews spoke against it, I was compelled to appeal to 
Caesar, not that I had anything of which to accuse my nation. For 
this reason therefore I have called for you, to see you and speak 
with you, because for the hope of Israel I am bound with this 
chain.” 
 Then they said to him, “We neither received letters from 
Judea concerning you, nor have any of the brethren who came 
reported or spoken any evil of you. But we desire to hear from 
you what you think; for concerning this sect, we know that it is 
spoken against everywhere.” 
 So when they had appointed him a day, many came to him 
at his lodging, to whom he explained and solemnly testified of 
the kingdom of God, persuading them concerning Jesus from 

Scripture Reading — Acts 28:11-31NKJV 



both the Law of Moses and the Prophets, from morning till  
evening. And some were persuaded by the things which were  
spoken, and some disbelieved. So when they did not agree 
among themselves, they departed after Paul had said one word: 
  
 “The Holy Spirit spoke rightly through Isaiah the prophet 
to our fathers, saying, 

‘Go to this people and say: 
“Hearing you will hear, and shall not understand; 

And seeing you will see, and not perceive; 
For the hearts of this people have grown dull. 

Their ears are hard of hearing, 
And their eyes they have closed, 

Lest they should see with their eyes and hear with their ears, 
Lest they should understand with their hearts and turn, 

So that I should heal them.” ’ 
 
 “Therefore let it be known to you that the salvation of God 
has been sent to the Gentiles, and they will hear it!” And when 
he had said these words, the Jews departed and had a great  
dispute among themselves. 
 Then Paul dwelt two whole years in his own rented house, 
and received all who came to him, preaching the kingdom of 
God and teaching the things which concern the Lord Jesus Christ 
with all confidence, no one forbidding him. 

Scripture Reading — Acts 28:11-31NKJV 

GBC 2020 Annual Reports 

To our ministry heads, we thank you for what you’ve done during 
2020, despite setbacks and hurdles.  We request that you get your 

annual reports to us so we can compile them for our Annual  
Congregational Meeting (though we’re not sure when that will be 

possible yet).  Please don’t wait too long.  It’s a lot easier to  
compile things ahead of time than in a last-minute panic. 



 Giving… 
“Upon the first day of the week, let everyone of you lay by him in  

store as God hath prospered him”   I Corinthians 16:2 
                                                        

General Offerings January 24, 2021…….………………………………….$ 3,225.95 
Memorial Gift to Capital project……………………………………………..$ 25,000.00 
 
If you would like offering envelopes for your tithing, please contact the 
office, or speak with Juergen or Carol-Dean and we’ll get you set up. 

Phase 2 of our Construction Project 

As was announced during the September 12, 2020 congregational meeting, any  
unused, or surplus funds given towards the capital project would go  towards the 2nd 
phase of the entire project, namely, the creation of GBC’s offices in the old Library  
location. This phase to be voted on at the annual congregational meeting. 

To the Glenridge Bible Church Family, 
    It is with great pleasure that we would like to present you with this bequest in the 
amount of $25,000 on behalf or our parents, Walter and Minnie Dyck. 
    Walt and Minnie were members of Glenridge since its inception and were very  
Involved in the life and activities of the church until their passing, Minnie in January 
2003, and Walt in August 201.  Our dad, Walt, was gifted with a rich baritone voice 
and loved to sing solos and help to lead congregational singing.  He also served on 
the church board for many years.  
    Our mom, Minnie’s gifts were more often exercised quietly behind the scenes.  She 
faithfully attended Bible studies and prayer meetings and often enjoyed using her  
artistic talents to make posters and signs. Minnie was a woman of prayer with a 
kind, gracious and encouraging spirit, who could always be counted on to be there 
when needed. Their friends at Glenridge were truly family to them and a source of 
much joy, as well as steady support during the difficult seasons of life. 
    It is with gratitude for all of the gifts that they received at this church, as well as a 
sincere desire to know that the mission of Glenridge will continue beyond their own 
earthly journeys that prompted them to make this bequest. We pray that this gift 
will be blessed and used to the glory of God. 
    God bless you all, 
    The families of Walt and Minnie Dyck, 
    Sharon Agler, Wendy Dubeau, Tim Dyck, Sheldon Dyck 



Any parents who would like to be part of the Children’s Ministry mailing 
list, please email AngelaJantzi@hotmail.com to stay informed of upcoming 

events and program scheduling for when we are able to meet in-person. 
Also, any juniors (grade 7+) who would like to help in nursery or  

children’s ministry, stay tuned for a Plan to Protect training session.   
Date to be announced when we can open again. 

Thank You for Praying 

Note of praise: 
Sandra Rockefeller is finished with her chemotherapy!  Bob and Sandra Thank  
everyone for the prayers, cards, phone calls and flowers! 
Please pray for those suffering loss: 
* Debbie and Juergen Harder on the loss of Debbie’s mother, Luba Kranz this week. 
* Don and Theresa Lum on the loss of Don’s brother Bud. 
Seeking prayer for healing and comfort from illness or pain: 
* Ernie Seeger awaiting test results regarding tumours found on kidney and bladder. 
* Quin McColgan, (friend of the Luchkanyns) fighting cancer.   
Please pray for those with chronic pain or illness: 
* Emilia Pirc, Sue Furness, Ron and Lois Clattenburg, Jaqi Shennan, Rosalie Pankoff, 
 Eleanor Leigh, Bev Williams, Helmut Harder, Fred and Hilda Glucker, Ed and Esther 
 Martin, Dave Furness, Mildred Levair, Hugh and Eleanor Rogers. 

New Photo Directory 
We are updating our Photo Directory.   

 

The office will be contacting folks to confirm the information in the directory. 
 

For photos, we can either use existing photos, or we can take a quick shot of 
you here at the church, or you can email in a ‘selfie’.   

The point is, we want our church family to know who’s who.   
So: NO MASKS in your photo please. (that kinda defeats the purpose) 

GBC Email List 

If you’ve heard about the awesome weekly devotionals Pastor Bobby 
writes and would like to receive them in your email inbox, or, you’d like 
to be kept up to date on events, prayer requests, or general announce-

ments, subscribe by clicking the link on our website’s homepage. 


